Birth and Deaths

Card of Thanks, In Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

ALBRECHT, Marguerite (née Flick) -Peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown on Saturday, September 27, 2003 passed away Mrs. Marguerite Albrecht (néc Flick) at the age of 80 years. Beloved wife of the late Herbert Albrecht. Loving mother of Claude (Elizabeth), Heinz, Ronnie (Cheryl) and Sonya (Réal). Lovingly remembered by her 9 grandchildren and 3 great-grandchildren. Dear sister of the late Jacqueline (Jacques), Friends and relatives may join together for services which will be held in the Kingdom Hall, 3400 Route 201, St-Antoine-Abbé, Wednesday, October 1 at 7 p.m. Flowers can be sent on Wednesday, October before 4 p.m. at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home Inc., 170 Chateauguay Street, Huntingdon or donations to the Heart & Stroke Foundation would be appreciated by the family.

COCKSHOTT, Jack - On Friday, September 26, 2003 Jack Cockshott aged 79 passed away peacefully at the Huntingdon County Hospital, Huntingdon, Quebec. Past Vice-president of the Designing Department of Cleyn & Tinker. Beloved husband of Kathleen (née Hinchliffe) he will be sadly missed by his son Ian from Brockville and his daughter Lynne (Daniel Séguin) from Cornwall and his 5 grandchildren: Christopher & Mathew Cockshott, Stephanie, Caroline and Zachary Séguin, his brother Peter and his sister Mary from England, many rela-tives and friends. Public visitation was held Tuesday, September 30, 2003 from 10:00 a.m. to 11:45 at Rodrigue Montpetit et Fils Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay Street, huntingdon followed by a private family funeral at 12 noon in the chapel. In lieu of flowers donations to the Alzheimer's Society would be appreciated.

RICARD, Claude - In Huntingdon on September 17, 2003 passed away Mr. Claude Ricard, aged 56. Beloved husband of Mrs. Susan Ricard (née Jandreau). He leaves to mourn his daughter Joanne, his granddaughters Crystal and Ashley also many relatives and friends. Visitation was held Saturday, September 20 at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home. A funeral service was held Saturday, September 20 at 3 p.m. in the St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon.

WATSON, Kelly Lynne - April 30, 1967-September 25, 2003. Cherished daughter of John and Shirley, sister to Tamara and Laurie. After a long and courageous battle she has finally found peace. She will be dearly missed and fondly remembered by her friend Steve, her grandmothers, aunts, uncles, cousins and her many dear friends. Visitation was held Sunday, September 28 from 2 to 4 and from 7 to 9 p.m. at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay Street, Huntingdon, A memorial service was held on Monday, September 29 in Rennie's United Church, Hinchinbrooke at 2 p.m. Burial at Hillside Cemetery, Hinchinbrooke, For those sending donations in memory of Kelly they may be made to the Psychiatry General Montreal Hospital Foundation E6-129, 1650 Cedar Avenue, Montreal, Quebec, H3G 1A4.



CARD OF THANKS

I would personally like to thank Mr. Norman Nadeau, town councillor for his help in presenting to the mayor and council my requests concerning the problem of the stagnant water in the field at the railroad track on Lake St., also a small section of sidewalk needed in front of my proprety. Mr. Nadeau always seems to have time to come and check out any complaints or concerns taxpayers in any area of Huntingdon have, Sadly, the problem of the field has not been completely resolved through no fault of Mr. Nadeau. Elzear O'Connor

I would like to thank my family for the wonderful party they organized in honour of my eightieth birthday. Also many thanks to everyone for the thoughtful gifts, cards, phone calls and best wishes. The music provided by the family helped to make my eightieth birthday very special and a day to remember.

Isabell Furey

My sincere thanks to Drs. Surowaniec, Aikin and Hartley, the nurses and staff on the Third Floor and in the Emergency Ward of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the wonderful care and kindness I received while I was a patient there. Thanks also to the clergy Rev. Kate Jordon, Rev. Susan Estabrooks and Rev. John McPhadden and many friends for visits, cards and gifts. Words could never express my appreciation.

Norah Millar O'Hare

The family of the late Muriel Mack Hamilton would like to express sincere gratitude to everyone who attended her wake and funeral, for the beautiful flowers, cards, donations and expressions of sympathy. A special thank-you to Reverend Kate Jordan for her much needed support, comfort and the beautiful service. Thanks to Janice, the choir and Wanda for the lovely music, also to Janet and Donald for their special helping hands. Thanks to everyone at the Huntingdon County Hospital, you truely are special people, you made Muriel's stay there as loving and comfortable as possible. We are blessed to have such wonderful care in our community.

I would like to thank all my friends and relatives who came to join me in the celebration of my birthday. Many thanks for all the good wishes and generous gifts. It meant a tot to me. I also want to thank the Ruins and the staff for the excellent work they did.

Josef Recher

MARRIED

THOMPSON-GRAY - The wedding of Rhoda May, daughter of Robert and Mildred Thompson to Aaron David Gray, son of Elsie and the late George Gray was held at St-Andrew's United Church, Hemmingford on June 28, 2003. We wish you much love and happiness.

BORN

BERGEVIN - Junior, Chantal and big brother Tristan are thrilled to announce the arrival of Braeden Aldéric on September 3, 2003 weighing 7 lbs. 10 oz. Proud grandparents are Pierrette Tremblay, Gilles Bergevin and Sonny and Shirley Welburn.

BURTON-IBLE - Matt and Jenith are excited to announce the arrival of a 8 pound 2 oz. baby girl Oleandra Ottilie Nancy born on September 18, 2003. Proud grandparents are Nancy Gunion of Franklin, Gary and Estelle Burton of Ormstown, Keith and Lee Ible of Innisfail, AB as well as great-grandmothers Jeannette Ible and Alice Herbert.

